
[image: image1.emf]       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING

                       January 18, 2018
        Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
Mattie Atkinson – Sec/Treas
JoAnn Ehmann – IOB
Roger Smith – Dow/Seadrift PL
Stan Upton – Refugio Co.

Ann Bryan – SPC E911
Missy Beck – SPC Safety

Rickey McLester – Halo Flight

RJ Thomas – CBCOG
Bob Blaschke – Refugio Co.

Tracy Nyitrai – CCMC

Victor Cano – Cheniere
Will Nichols – Cheniere

Michele Hinojosa – Cheniere

Claire Rieder – SPC PHEP
Joanne Salge – Nueces LEPC

Leroy Moody – Board Member

Laura Mahany – Air Liquide
Bob Cramer – Bayside VFD

David Vega – Refugio Co.

John Metz – NWS
Desiree Voth – SPC PIO

Sara Williams – SPC EM

Daniel Rodriguez – Sinton VFD
Clement Sanchez – Sinton VFD
Austin Taylor – TCEQ

Chuck Loihle – FEMA
Wanda Dukes – Town of Refugio
Don Pullin - Refugio VFD

Stephanie Albrecht – Horizon Env
Shanna Owens – Ingleside OEM
Rick Ott – SPC Pct. #2


I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m. He gave a welcome to everyone including newcomer reps from FEMA and TCEQ and thanked them for being in attendance. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the November minutes.  He asked if there was a motion to approve the minutes and the minutes were approved.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
II. 
Financial Report:  Mattie Atkinson said there is $16,695.55 in the bank. Several donations have come in. A FEMA rep is here to go over LEPC reimbursement requests for Hurricane Harvey expenses later. The Financial report was approved.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said the emergency lights have been replaced on the tower in Ingleside and are all working now. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – said he had nothing to report.
3.   Fire Chiefs – Lyle Lombard – was not present.  
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – Brandon said they need to start planning for Hurricane season now and get the community ready. Judge Blaschke said they have a lot of volunteers and they need to see about getting them registered on Code Red to keep them in the loop. Bob said most of these volunteers are from out of town and only here temporarily. Rick McLester said they need phone numbers and a physical location. Rick said they can get together and figure out what address to use for these folks. John Metz said he will do seminars for businesses and clubs anytime. There is an After Hurricane Program in Aransas Pass tonight at 6:00 p.m. Rick has it filmed on YouTube on Fulton’s website. 
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – said she has been a nurse for twenty years and she is currently a trauma manager at Doctor’s Regional. The flu is rampant and they are seeing over a hundred flu patients per week. She handed out hand sanitizers to all and if anyone needs any education or training she is available. Claire Rieder said the flu count is high and neuro viruses peak next month. 
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz – was not present.  Brandon said that subcommittee has been meeting with the Port of Corpus and local government reps about the alert system. Another meeting is scheduled next week.                                                                                                7.      Resource & Funding – 
Rick Ott – said he had nothing to report.   Mattie thanked OxyChem, Chemours, Cheniere and Exxonmobile for their recent contributions. Will Nichols asked if the LEPC had talked about their post hurricane budget. Rick McLester said what got them was the hurricane expense and advertising. Will asked if there is a difference in the cost for limited and unlimited minutes for the alert system. He recommends the unlimited and he would like to see the number of minutes by year. Brandon said he will get those numbers to him.                
 
                       8.     Training –  RJ Thomas – said Trench Rescue classes will be on January 23 – 26, Confined Spaces on February 8-11. He spoke about the Coastal Bend Hurricane Conference. Said it is scheduled for May 2 – 3. Claire Rieder said vendors and sponsors are still needed and you may contact RJ or Christopher. RJ said to email him and he will share upcoming training. He said they are still collecting data on Hurricane Recovery. John Metz said there will be a Skywarn Class in Sinton on severe weather on February 14th at 2:00 – 3:00 and again at 6:30 – 7:30. Joanne Salge said the Corpus Christi Fire Department will be hosting a Union Pacific Railroad Rail Car Hazmat Training event on February 20 – 22. You may contact her for further information. Claire Rieder asked if the LEPC will be donating $500.00 to the Coastal Bend Hurricane Conference again this year. Brandon said he does not see a problem with that. Will Nichols said Cheniere will make a donation as well. 
IV. Action Items: There were no Action Items. 
V. Special Topics: There were no special topics.
VI.   Next Meeting Schedule:  The next LEPC meeting will be March 15, 2018.
VII. Public Comments:  Brandon said they need to do the 2018 Budget Proposals soon. The executive members will get together on the budget and have it at the next meeting. Will Nicols asked about the counties Re-Entry Plan after an evacuation. This is of high interest to industry. RJ Thomas said they are finding sources to do improvements to the plan. Sara Williams said they might want to mirror Nueces Counties. She will get with RJ to help on the cost factors and who would be the managers and they will talk about it at the next meeting to get this off the ground. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Leroy Moody made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Rick Ott. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:30 p.m.
Mattie B. Atkinson - Secretary/Treasurer 








� EMBED PBrush ���









[image: image2.png]


_1438062220

